UMPS MEETING MINUTES
September 5, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Cherie Stein.
Cherie Stein welcomed everyone to the first UMPS meeting of the year and thanked them for attending.  It is great to see such a good turnout and we encourage everyone to continue to attend.  Cherie gave an overview of the purpose and goals of UMPS.  The board members and directors then introduced themselves.

Treasurer’s Report


Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The current income activity is related to payments being received for the craft fair booths.  Expenses included payment for three participants that attended State Honors Camp, awards banquet expenses and craft fair expenses.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $3,383.25.


There was a motion by Liz Lacina to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Dave Odegard and the motion passed.

Thank Yous


Cherie Stein shared thank you notes received from Rachel Stein for the UMPS financial contribution to her attending State Honors Camp and Zach Konz for his UMPS scholarship.

Lindsey Frisch spoke on her experience attending State Honors Camp and her appreciation of UMPS financial contribution so she could attend.  She explained the process of being selected through auditions that take place in January.  These students will perform at the State Music Convention that takes place in October.


Cherie Stein also thanked those who helped during uniform fittings, forms & fees days, and band camp treats.
Minutes


Minutes from the June meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Sandy Wegerbauer and was seconded by Dave Odegard to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht 

The choir program has added two new groups this year, one at the middle school and a show choir at the high school (by audition).  Miss Schlecht is excited to see about 50 new faces in the program this year.  Her website, tinyurl.com/franklinchoirs, will offer information on class policies, trips, assignments, show information and more.  A district music site for K-12 should be available in November.  The choir’s first performance will be the national anthem at the homecoming game.  Groups will also perform at the craft fair.  The winter concert will take place on December 19th.


Mrs. Umhoefer 


The marching band has almost completed the entire show, three more parts to go.  There will be 75 students/chaperones attending the UW Band Day on Saturday.  Students will perform with over 4000 other students at the game.  Report time is 5:00 am with a breakfast provided before loading the buses.  Students can either bring a bag lunch or money to purchase food at the stadium.  Only string bags will be allowed into the stadium.  Students should wear band t-shirt or black and gold as the new t-shirt order will not be in on time for the game.  Return time should be around 4:30-5:00pm.

The marching band should be able to hold a complete rehearsal outside on Wednesday as lights are expected to be on the field.  They will be marching at the football games on 9/13 and 9/20 during half time and performing pep band music before the game.  After half time students will be allowed into the band room to change and can then re-enter the game or are free to go home.  Band student attend the game free.

Pep band sign up has taken place with the first event being Tuesday for the girl’s volleyball game.


Marching shoes have come in and can be picked up on the back counter in the band room


Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

New Business:
Chili Dinner – October 4th from 4-6pm before the homecoming football game.  The meal will offer meat or vegetarian chili, beverage and dessert.  For those not fond of chili there will be an option of hot dog, chips, beverage and dessert.  This is a community event and is open to the public. An order form is available for advance sale tickets for $6; otherwise tickets will be $8 at the door.  Students receive ½ of the ticket price for all tickets they sell in their personal student accounts.  No tickets will be handed out in advance, just check in at the door to receive your ticket.  Volunteers will be needed for ticket check in, serving and clean up.  A Google document will be emailed on 9/12 for sign up.  All help is much appreciated so that everyone can get out to the game in time to see the students perform.

Fundraising – the major fundraising events that contribute to the UMPS general operating fund include the chili dinner, craft fair, and cookie walk.  Fundraisers that will contribute directly to the students personal accounts include chili dinner ticket sales, buttons, Butter Braids and popcorn sales.  Seniors should be aware that any money left in their account at the end of the year can only be passed on to a sibling in the music program.  If there is no sibling, monies remaining are put into the UMPS general operating fund.  Almost $800 was transferred over from last year’s graduating seniors.  Anyone wanting to know the balance of funds in their student’s account can contact Treasurer Julie Bennett.
Attendance Incentive:  Five attendees won music department cookbooks for coming to tonight’s meeting.  Keep coming, you never know what you might win!

Cookbooks:  We still have some of the music department cookbooks available for sale at $10 each.  Students that sell a cookbook will receive $8 for each sold in their personal account.  Order forms are available.
Music Department Trip:  Information packets were distributed and discussed by Miss Schlect and Mrs. Umhoefer.  The trip to Boston will take place March 5th-9th, not during spring break.  Students will only miss classes on Thursday and Friday, March 6th and 7th.  The estimated trip cost is $850 (based on 100-110 travelers).  Non-refundable deposit of $250 and student informational form are due on September 23rd.  Students can use funds in their accounts to make payments.  Please contact Julie Bennett if you need to know what funds your student has available.  Chaperone forms are due September 13th and will be selected on September 24th based on the number of students traveling.  Chaperone deposits are due September 27th.  The Boston trip packets will also be distributed by the directors to students in class.
Communications:  Please be sure to include your email address on the sign-in sheet so that you can receive informational emails from UMPS.

Motion by Heather Zello and second by Dave Odegard to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-Secretary

